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Trinity Bible School 
will be held July 29 – 
August 1 from 2-6 
pm, with supper 
being served to the 
kids at 5:30 pm.  
Contact Beth Gillespie 
or Donnette Herberg 
if interested in 
helping or to sign up.  
 

Sunday Morning Children’s Sermon at Trinity 

Sunday, May 19 

We invite you to wear red on Pentecost 

Sunday to remind us of the fire of the Spirit. 

Additionally, the sanctuary will be decorated 

in red symbolizing the tongues of flame 

(and by extension, the Holy Spirit) that 

appeared above those who were assembled 

on the original Pentecost (Acts 2:3). 



  

 

 

 

Please continue to keep these people in your prayers:  

 Sandy Abbott, Marvel  Anderson, Landen Arndt, Greta Botker, Jamie Cardwell, Laura Hagelin 

Mary Jo Huselid, McCoy Jipson, Alma Jorgenson, Tyson Karsky, Donna Moberg, Susie Nelson,  

Verna Schlimme, Pam Schneck, Lois Torgerson   

Please contact the church office to make any changes to the prayer listings. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Minutes: April 17, 2024            

Wednesday @ 5 PM, Trinity Council Meeting 

Trinity Church Council Membership – Donna Moberg, 
President; Randy Stotesbery, Vice President; Elizabeth 
Huselid, Secretary,  Haley Zimmel, Deb Nelson,  
Donnette Herberg, Mark Botker, Dan Morrill, Beth  
Bohlen  Absent:  Elizabeth Huselid, Beth Bohlen 

Call to Order: Donna Moberg 

Devotions: Minister Jim 

Approval of Minutes - Motion by Deb, second by Dan -  
MC 

Approval of Financials - Motion by Randy, second by  
Deb – MC 

Mileage and Ministers Report - Motion by Randy,  
Second by Haley, MC 

• Minister’s report for March: 
• 1 funeral: Theda @ Holden 
• 6 visits to Care Center 
• 3 Lenten services @ Trinity, 3 @ Holden 
• 3/10 Pastors conference @ Alberta 
• 4 text studies @ Morris 
• 1 Maundy Thursday service @ Trinity 
• 2 Good Friday services 
• 2 Easter services 
• Mileage 1280 miles 

Committee Reports - Updated Ledger of Leadership was 
Handed out. Attached  

Education: Bible School will be July 29th - Aug 1 from 
2 pm - 6 pm with supper at 5:30.  Looking for some  
adult helpers as well as youth.  Youth group planning 
a trip for end of June. Sunday School numbers are up 
and we will probably be adjusting to classes again for  
next year.  Mother’ 

s Day program is May 12th.  

Evangelism & Worship and Music:  Contemporary  
Choir practicing on Wed at 6:30 - no report 

Property and Management: Chair Mark Botker spoke to 
some members, haven’t met for a while, not much to  
discuss now.  Looks like there was some shingle  
damage from the last wind.  Will contact the company that 
installed as should be covered.  

Parish Board: No Report 
St. Pauli Committee: No report 

Old Business: 

1. AED Defibrillator  - We were able to get the 
defibrillator from Julie and Del Sprunk at Legacy 
Crossings as they did not want it at the facility.   
Sally, Haley and Rachel  will work to put it 
together.  Sally will order parts that need updating. 

2. Food Shelf  - Chuck and Donna took food into  
Food Shelf - Donated 151.5 pounds of food and 
also cash. 

3. Sound System Update: No report yet.  
4. License for calendar drawing: as long as we do  

not give over $5000 we can do one per year. 
What month do we want to do?   Motion by 
Donnette, second by Deb to move forward with 
calendar drawing for sound system 
fundraiser.  MC 

5. Heat pumps - Dan Morrill is working with Chuck to 
continue looking at our heating units and 
updates.  Need two quotes for the complete 
replacement or dividing up the project.  Dan will  
meet with Kelly and Chuck  

6. Earlier service times for the summer 8:15 and 
10:30.  Saturday night church times for the 
summer?   Decided to go with possible Monday 
evening services as well in the summer.  Minister  
Jim will be doing a Bible Study as well in the 
summer months.  

7. Call Committee - Donna will contact Mike at  
Holden and see who else is going to be on 
committee.  

8. Minister Jim to donate a Fire Blanket for the  
kitchen 

New Business: 

1. Synod Assembly - June 7-8 - St. Peter - 
Gustavus 

2. School for Lay Ministry - Elizabeth Huselid is 
going to be taking classes to become a Lay 
Minister.  Motion by Mark, second by Donnette to 
cover the $600 cost for the class.  MC 

3. Rada Cutlery Fundraiser - for kitchen  -  This was 
tabled at this time.  

4. Council asked for information to be put in bulletin 
looking for volunteers to go through Kitchen 
items and make a Wish List of what might be 
needed.   

5. First Communion will be on May 5th and 
Baccalaureate will be on May 19th.  

6. Zelda Kohl’s 80th birthday during Coffee hour on 
April 28th.  

7. St. Pauli summer services will be on July 6th, 
August 3rd and Sept. 7 

8. Council will meet on June 19th for June/July 
meeting at 5 pm. 

9. Donna will check with Fair to see if we will do 
service there on July 12.  

Meeting was adjourned. 



 

Edward "Eddie" Anderson 
June 30, 1930 — April 24, 2024 

Clinton, MN 

 

   Edward “Eddie” 

Anderson, age 93, 

of Clinton, MN, 

passed away on 

Wednesday, April 

24, 2024, at 

Fairway View 

Neighborhoods in 

Ortonville, MN. 

   Funeral services 

were held on Tuesday, April 30, 2024, at 11:00 a.m. 

at Trinity Lutheran Church in Clinton, MN. 

Minister Jim Rach officiated, and interment was at 

the Clinton City Cemetery. 

   The service was live streamed and recorded and is 

be viewable at the bottom of Eddie’s obituary page 

at www.mundwilerfuneralhome.net. 

   Edward Richard Anderson was born at the family 

farm in Almond Township of Big Stone County, 

MN, on June 30, 1930, to Anton and Anna 

(Samuelson) Anderson. He was baptized and 

confirmed at Trinity Lutheran Church in Clinton, 

MN. Eddie attended country school at District #4. 

   Eddie graduated from Clinton High School in 

1948. He farmed with his father and attended winter 

semesters at University of Minnesota. While at the 

college, he sang with the U of M Male Chorus. He 

also managed the movie theater in Clinton in the 

late 1950’s. 

   Eddie met Marvel Krause through his sister, and 

they were married at St. John’s Lutheran Church in 

Dixville, MN, on July 8, 1961. Eddie and Marvel 

raised their family on the Anderson Family Farm. 

Eddie took pride in his family, community, and 

church. He was an active volunteer, he served on 

various committees at Trinity Lutheran Church, was 

on the Clinton School Board, a 4-H leader, sang in 

the Milltones Male Chorus, and was active with the 

local DFL party and was a State Delegate. He also 

served on the Clinton Housing Board and the Old 

Power and Machinery Club. 

   Eddie loved going to high school football and 

basketball games and had an appreciation for music. 

He sang in his church choir for 70 years and 

Milltones Male Chorus for 24 years. He encouraged 

everyone to have a balance of music and sports in 

their lives. 

   Eddie is survived by his wife Marvel; his 

children: Dean Anderson (Sharon Schroeder) of 

Hopkins, MN; Joleen (Matt) Rein of Center City, 

MN; and Lynn (Dan) Retzlaff of Fargo, ND; two 

grandchildren: Anna and Erin Rein; step-

granddaughters: Sarah Eichhorn and Jordan 

(Brandon) Derhaag; step-great-grandchildren: 

Tristan, Nevaeh, Savanah, Sawyer, Kora, and 

Callen; and sister, Ruth T. Anderson. 

   Eddie is preceded in death by his parents; his 

brother, Vernon; his sister, Alma Rupp; and 

brother-in-law, Allen Rupp. 

   Family requests memorials be made to the Big 

Stone Cancer County Cancer Support Group. 
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Our youth will be on their 

mission trip from 

June 24-28, 2024.  

 

 
 
 


